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                                                        President’s Column 
 
Our trip to Fairport NY  was a great  day except for the weather, what else is new. Great 
coffee and donuts, was terrific tour, and a great place for lunch. Everyone enjoyed them 
self and those who could not attend missed a great day. Thanks Rita and Tim for all of 
their planning on this trip. Thanks also go out Jeff of the Acorns and all members of 
Acorns for their attendance. We will definitely get together with the Acorns in the near 
future, they are great group of Corvair people. With all the rain, we still had 9 Corvairs 
driven that day, and a great turnout. 
  
Our next group trip will be to Norwich car show on Sunday May 29Th at the Norwich Fair 
Grounds. It appears to be another great show and Flea Market. We have a few Corvairs 
joining us from the Albany Corvair Group.Looking forward to meeting those members for 
a great day in Norwich NY.  
  
Our monthly meeting will be held on Thursday June 2Nd at Denny's for final  preparation 
for our Annual Recall. Our Recall to be held On June 10Th, 11Th and 12Th, hopefully 
will be another great event. Our guests for the weekend will be Cal and Joan Clark owners 
of Clark's Corvairs, and selling parts over the the computer on Saturday only, at discount. 
In addition to our yearly events, Concourse, Motor Cross, Valve Cover Races, etc., We 
will have a Flea Market set up for Corvair parts, used tools etc., so feel free to bring your 
extra car parts that you would like to sell. Flea market vendor spaces will be free. 
  
That's all for this Month, I'm on my way to the Corvair Ranch in Pennsylvania for an open 
house, lots of good used parts. Jeff at the Ranch is a super guy to deal with, give him a call 
for your Corvairs needs. Hope to see you all at the Recall.   Phil 

ATTENTION CNYCC MEMBERS: Once again this year when Recall 2011 starts, an entry 
will be available on your menu so you will be able to upload your Recall pictures to a page 
dedicated to Recall 2011 photos. This will join the other menu entries that already enable 
you to upload photos to the Member's Photo page, add comments to the Comments page, 
share your technical expertise on the Tech Tips page, list items you would like to buy or 
sell on the For Sale page, and build pages to showcase your cars and projects on the Mem-
ber's Pages. So, bring your cameras to the Recall and let everyone see what you see. You 
can optionally send the Recall pictures to me at pics@cnycorvair.com and I will upload 
them. 
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Our cruise site scheduled for Friday night has canceled his 
cruises. 
We will have our cruise at the Fast-Trac parking lot across the 
road from the Hotel. 
They will have pulled pork sandwiches with beans and coleslaw, 
also Fried haddock with French fries for around $6.00. They also 
have an assortment of drinks available. 
We have invited the VW club to join us and any other cars that 
would like to come. 
  
Our Club is excited for all to come join us on June 10-12 for Re-
call this year 
  
May we pray for good weather. 
  
                                      Dave Robinson,   Recall Chairman 

    RECALL  UPDATE 
                                                        
                         Recall schedule of events 
                  Friday  
12PM-6PM Registration open 
6- PM Cruise at Fast-Trac parking lot. Food available. 
                Saturday 
9AM Registration open 
9AM – 12PM Concourse and Car display 
9AM-12PM Model contest 
Break for lunch at hotel 
1 PM Funkhana/Autocross meeting and event 
6PM Cocktails and Music by Cobblestone Crossings 
7PM Awards Banquet 
               Sunday 
8AM Farewell Breakfast at Hotel 
9AM Valve cover race 
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Support Me in Tour de Cure! 

My name is Peter O’kussick on June 12th my two daughters and I will be riding in the tour de cure, we thought it 
would be a fun way to raise money to help a good cause. I was diagnosed with type 2 diabetes 12 years ago and I 
am on an insulin pump. This disease is a challenge and a struggle to live with every day. It is a very big life style 

change and not everyone can accept that change easily. Diabetes is a disease in which the body does not properly 
use insulin. Insulin is a hormone that is needed to convert sugar, starches and other food into energy needed for daily 

life. There are 23.6 million Americans living with diabetes, a disease that is outpacing heart disease, cancer and 
AIDS. If we don't act now, one in three children born in the year 2000 will develop diabetes in their lifetime. My goal is 
to raise at least $150.00. I have decided to ride the 62-mile course. I am asking for your help. By making a donation 

on my behalf, you will be helping the American Diabetes Association fund critical research for a cure. Please help me 
reach my goal by supporting me for this years tour de cure. Help Make a Difference in the fight against diabe-

tes! No matter how small or large, your generous gift will help improve the lives of nearly 24 million Americans who 
suffer from diabetes, in the hope that future generations can live in a world without this disease. Together, we can all 

make a difference! 
 

Thank you for making a generous contribution to this cause that is so important to me! 

For donations, Please go to www.diabetes.org/tour click on the red Donation button, type in Peter O’kussick and click find, click on 
my name (or one of my daughters) then click on the “click here to sponsor me” button above the progress bar and follow the direc-
tions. THANK YOU for your donation, it means a lot to my daughters and me 

We are having our very first car show and would like to know if you could add this to your website please, thank you. 
  
'NEW' Car Show at North Area Family YMCA! July 30th 3:00pm-? CXTech Dinosaurs Music 4-6pm, Bob Barkers BBQ, 
Bounce House, 50/50 Raffle. Outdoor Movie starts at dark, movie TBA. No Rain date. No registration fee, donations will be 
accepted for Y Partners Scholarship program. 
North Area Family YMCA 
4775 Wetzel Road, Liverpool 
For more info please call Tess at 451-2562 
  
  
Tess Kenney 
Family & Teen Director 
North Area Family YMCA 
4775 Wetzel Road, Liverpool 
(315) 451-2562 
  

     Here’s a cute car quiz to test your car knowledge 
 
                      Car Show Game - 1950s  
                http://www.americantorque.com/ 
                         game/car-show-50s/ 
                    



PAGE 4 

       ACTIVITIES 

Hi everyone! 
    Business meetings are now at Denny’s , 102 Lawrence Rd, N Syr on the first Thursday of each month. The meeting will start at 7:00 
but they’ll have a waitress available for us from 5:30 so we can enjoy dinner before. We will have our own room and they will give 
separate checks.  
 
June 2nd 
  Business meeting,  Denny’s 
 
June 10th & 11th 
  RECALL   Dave has all the events and activates planned for the Recall weekend. See his write up in the Fan 
 
July7th 
   Business meeting, Denny’s 
 
July 15—17 
   Right Coast Nationals at St Fair grounds 
 
July 25—29 
   CORSA Nationals, Denver CO 
 
August 4th 
 
  Business meeting,  Denny’s 
 

 

                                                                                DUES ARE DUE !! 
 
  Try as we might, we have found the club cannot function without the support of people that benefit , share and enjoy 
our club. PLEASE — support your club and send your dues in asap. Yearly dues of  $20 Are due May 1st. Please send to  
 CNYCC,  PO box 616, Jamesville, NY 13078 
   We try to include meeting, activities and events that everyone will enjoy. If you have any suggestions to make our club 
better , by all means attend a meeting and let us know. The more participation we have , the better we become!  
   
 
All dues are overdue now ——– if you have not sent them in yet, please do so NOW. If you’re not sure if you’re paid or 
not, please call Gloria at  492-9553 and she’ll check for you. 
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

                                  Kitchen Corner 
 
 
Onion Rolls 
  
1 Tbl butter 
½ c inion, finely chopped 
1 Tbl parsley, snipped 
½ lb refrigerated biscuit dough 
   unrolled  and separated ( like crescent 
    rolls ) 
½ c grated parmesan cheese 
 
Melt butter in skillet over med high heat.  
Saute onion 3 –4 mins. Stir in parsley. 
Spread each piece of dough with onion 
Butter and sprinkle generously with  
Cheese. Roll up, starting at wide end.  
Place in ungreased sheet point side down. 
Bake at 400° 8- 10 mins 
 
                  Seafood kebabs 
 
2 Tbl lime juice 
1 Tbl olive oil 
1 clove garlic, crushed 
1/8 tsp salt 
¼ tsp pepper 
2 tsp fresh snipped dill 
12 large shelled deveined shrimp 
8 lrg sea scallops 
1 med zucchini, cut in 1 inch pieces 
1 med ylw squash, cut in 1 inch pieces 
 
 Mix lime juice, olive oil, salt, pepper,  
And dill. Add shrimp, scallops and veggies  
And marinate 15 mins. Alternate veggies,  
shrimp and scallops on 4 skewers. Grill till 
just done. Salt and pepper. 

 If you have any interest in a 4 carb motor project, Phil has an extra setup including the heads all redone and adapters WELDED on, 
the kit , which has the linkage, fuel lines, and all brackets and instructions. He also has the full set of 4 pro made (Wolf enterprises ) 
Carbs  new in the box  to go with it, or sell separately.  This setup should go on a CAR, not an FC.  Contact him for details. He 
also would like to sell the rare 8 door greenbrier “project”. I hope he does, because if not, guess who will probably end up putting it 
together….so please talk with him about it!  I can also give you a lot of details and pictures. 
 
Reach Phil at     (315) 527-4021           or 732 -1262       this IS the way to go if you want more bolt on poop  with your corvair 
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                                                                                             Secretary’s Report            
                                                                                                 May 5th, 2011 
 
      President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 7:03. 
 
      Secretary’s report—motion made by Sherry and seconded by Clara to approve as printed in the fan. Motion approved. 
 
       Treasurer report—no report was given since Kevin was not present. 
 
       Old Business—Recall—Hotel will send Sherry the menu selections, we will contact them requesting that be sent. 
              Dave stated that at the next meeting we would all help put the grab bags together. 
              Phil will order the plaques 5/6/2011, and trophies. 
              Phil asked if Lou would be able to check the Autocross timer, and also stated that the timer for the Valve Cover races, (that is in 
the trailer at Kevin Fears house) also needs to be tested. 
 
               Door Prizes— Barb currently has 25 door prizes, we could always use more. 
 
               Insurance— Insurance needed for the hotel is done. 
                 
              Fast Track—Dave to contact them regarding the parking lot for the use for recall. 
 
              Programs—Ken states that the programs for recall are coming along fine, and reminded everyone to get any thing in that they 
would like in the program to him so that he can finish things up. 
 
              Flea Market tables—Dave reminded everyone to bring items for the flea market. Possible tables are Tim, Lou, Ron and Chuck 
from Watertown. 
 
              Maps—Dave mentioned that he was unable to reach Doug but will do  these on map quest if needed.  
             Friday Night Cruise—Dave stated places to go being Central Square, Waterloo, Phoenix, Mattydale- Mattydale Hot Dog House 
in Mattydale will be checked on. 
 
         Reminder—Rita reminded everyone that May 15th 9:00 the group will leave the Arby’s in Weedsport for a special tour of a private 
car collection, the Acorns will be joining us. Donuts will be available and the groups will also stop for lunch on that day. 
 
         New Business—Phil stated in the future a possible dinner with the Albany Club. 
                                    Phil received an invitation in the mail from Taunton Air 1 Foundation Porker Run June 18th 10:00-4:00 $30.00 for 
driver and $15.00 for riders. 
                                    Lou mentioned that Sweet Inspirations will be in Fulton May 7th if anyone is interested in attending. 
                                    Rita—motioned that the money Gloria, and herself would have received from the club for meat to be served at the 
Tech sessions be donated to the Tour De Cure that Pete O’Kussick is riding in. a donation of $75.00 was motioned and seconded by Lou 
and the motion was passed. 
 
                    Motion made to adjourn meeting was made by Tim and seconded by Lou and the motion to adjourn at 8:00 was passed. 
                      Respectfully submitted. 
                       Pam O’Kussick 
                       Secretary 
 
                  Those attending the May meeting: Nick & June Lombardo, Len & Sherry Smith, Tim & Rita Colson, Dave & Barb Robin-
son, Lou & Clara Halstead, Phil Domser, Ken & Amelia Hinman, Dick Gaffney, Pete & Pam O’Kussick, Dave McCarty. 
 



                                                                                  TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  GREETINGS   AGAIN, from my little shop in Memphis , NY. 
    as usual , I have been  extremely busy here.I ended up spending a lot of time (unwanted!) on my truck. The transmission failed after over 
4500 miles.  It looks like something is not working in the valve body. I put an extra unit in from the shelf without checking it out , and that 
one has a different problem. So , (by now I am tired , sore beyond belief , and very MAD!)  I took the new powertrain (140 with 2 carbs) out  
of the lakewood , and installed it in the rampy. The transmission works great, the motor runs ok , but could use a touch more power, (now 
MUCH better after distributor recurve) . This motor and trans was built before we moved , so it sat a long time. I also found dirt in the gas 
from the lakewood...so cleaned the new carbs!.  
It is now about time to get back on Phil’s huge project , but I have to get a lot of ham radio things ready for the last week in June. 
 I think I have finally overdone it! 
Greetings to the new members , John Caulkins with a nice restoration project on a 61 Lakewood (see pictures elsewhere in this newsletter) , 
and Fred Marsh   with newly acquired Rampside from Hannibal NY area. Turns out I owned it a LOOONG time ago. 
 it is always nice to see these projects taking shape. 
We had a real nice time on last months tour.  Wonderful collection of “old things”  to admire. The meal afterwards , was a a nice gathering 
also.  We had a few from the Rochester area join up with us.  All in all , it was fun in spite of the ugly weather. A huge thanks go to our 
host’s   the Sharp’s.  Howard has done the History Channel “great race tours” for many years. Most of his tours have been in cars built in the 
teens!. I put a couple pictures below. 
 Well , it is RECALL time again. I hope you all join us this year.  The new location (for a few years now) is working out very well. Plenty of 
space to do it all. Nice hotel , and the large open spaces (complements of FAST TRACK  local headquarters ) is great. We plan on vendors 
this year , along with the rest of the normal activities (including a valve cover track made to specifications , including an electronic win de-
tector!) for all to enjoy. Word has it that the local VW club (air cooled?) will be showing  up to try our course and timer. 
There will be a food vendor on site.  Of course , our girls will host the long renown “hospitality room” 
Come and meet Joan and Cal  Clark of Clark’s Corvair Parts also.  They are here to relax and met people , but they will set up a computer for 
a short time and take orders , offering a “convention discount”. So bring your orders with you. 
That’s it for now , I need to go clean up my latest oil spill….. 
    Are you watching all the other newsletters we send along for your enjoyment and education ? 
Also plan ahead  with the car show listings I send along.    
  Regards,  a very busy Tim Colson     See you all at the meeting .                    
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Enjoy my video.  
http://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=zKjn9wwfN2c 
 John Caulkins project 

   GREEN GOO FROM STOR-
ING WITHOUT STABILIZING 
FUEL  (high test from october!) 

            BAD OIL FILTER 
Restricted holes_plate shifted? 

  HAPPY seller 
rampy  now belongs to new 
member Fred Marsh 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 



  The parts ready to make into my next set              
“of special heads” for my rampy 
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            PICTURE PAGE 

  A FEW PICTURES FROM 
THE SHOW AT CLARK’S 
CORVAIR PARTS LAST 
FALL 

  a brand new shop  nearby. 
Very large , nice collection of MOSTLY 
     Corvairs. 
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                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
 
                   Central New York Corvair Club 
                   Gloria Fear 
                   P.O. Box  616   
                   Jamesville, NY  13078 
                   

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 

  postage 

 


